
Preanesthetic Blood-Testing

To ensure that your pet can properly process and eliminate anesthetic agents, we 
recommend and highly encourage that your pet have pre-anesthetic blood testing 
performed prior to any anesthetic procedure. These tests confirm that your pet's 
organs are functioning properly. The tests also reveal hidden health conditions 
that could put your pet at risk.

This is especially important for older pets. Older pets are more likely to have 
organ problems. Pre-anesthetic blood work can reveal evidence of underlying 
and hidden disease. If the results are normal, we can proceed with the anesthetic 
procedure. If the results are abnormal, we may simply need to alter the type of 
anesthesia used or run further tests to determine the extent of the problem and 
initiate treatment. While there is no guarantee that blood testing will reveal an 
illness the pet may have, the pre-anesthetic blood work still allows us to catch a 
problem early.

Pre-anesthetic blood work is also important for our younger pets. Some pets are 
born with genetic or congenital organ problems that may not show until later in 
life. These conditions can be worsened by anesthesia. The pre-anesthetic blood 
work allows us to catch these problems early and avoid exacerbation of the pet's 
condition with anesthesia.

Here at Oriole Road Veterinary Clinic, we recommend all pets over the age of 
seven to have blood work run prior to any anesthetic procedure. We also 
recommend this blood work prior to all dental cleanings. It is suggested that pets 
of all ages, even puppies and kittens, have this blood work run as well.

There are two blood panels that we run for pre-anesthetic blood work. Age and 
the procedure to be performed dictate which panel is run. A six panel chemistry 
and CBC are run on younger pets and for most routine procedures (spay, neuter, 
declaw, etc.) A twelve chemistry/CBC/electrolyte panel is performed for all 
dentals, older pets, orthopaedic procedures, and more complicated, non-routine 
procedures.


